Dear Pastor Gray and Harvest Baptist Church,

This New Year has started out fast and seems to be moving more
rapidly every day. Of course, this only means we are getting closer to the
comihg of the Lord; and what a day that will be! We continue to see the
churches in Canada going forward for the Savior. We receive good reports from
each of them and rejoice in the Lord’s blessings bestowed upon them.

In this newsletter, | want to share with you all a report that we received from the Beacon Baptist
Church, in Charlottetown, Prince Edward Island. The pastor of the church is David Bueckert. In a recent
phone conversation, he was telling me about the Lord’s blessings on the work. He said that they had
need of updating their computers for the ministry and that a supporting church gave them two new
MacBook Pros. Praise the Lord he cares for our material needs as well as our spiritual needs.

A young family joined the church, and they have had =~ ®sesweed
several souls saved and baptized. One man, who got saved, "

is the fruit of five years of witnessing. David said he met the
man’s children in a snow storm; five years ago, right after
they started the church. He began witnessing to the man,
and he just got saved. The man was baptized on Easter Sunday, April 1, 2018. Praise the
Lord David and Sue did not give up while waiting for the Lord to give them fruit. It was
such a joy to talk to him and hear of the fruit that they are reaping.

Please pray for a new family they have just begun to work with, that they will get saved. We ask

~ prayer for their upcoming soul-winning campaign, May 14" through the 21°. Please pray also for the
health of David and Sue, as they have experienced a lot of colds and flu like so many others.
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Hello Friends,

Thank you for your prayers for our transition to the mission field. Things are going a little smoother now,
but we are not out of the woods yet, | don’t |mag|ne There have been several thlngs accompllshed w:th |
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our immigration status. We are now regwtered as remdents ofAmsterdam we have opened a bank ac-
count, and we have talked with the KvK (Chamber of Commerce) about registering a church here. Part of
the KvK registration requires us to have a space outside of our home to hold services. (We are trying to do
everything according to their law {Romans 13:1}). This is due to the treatment of the Jews before and dur-
ing World War Il. Before we arrived here, it was my understanding you could register a church in your
home, but like much of the other information | had received, that was not correct. So, we have made con-
tact with a company that rents office space. We have a good location picked out, just outside the city, but
close enough that it won’t be difficult for people to get there. Itis right on a major Metro line and right on
a bus stop. The nice part is, it is right about the price we have budgeted for it. Praise the Lord! Next
week, we have another meeting with the Gemeente (city government) to turn in more documents that we
had expressed shipped back from the States. One more step in the right direction.

Over the last month we have been very active in street work. We met a young man from Ireland a few
weeks ago in the city when we got off a tram. He currently lives in The Hague, but has a burden, like us,
for Amsterdam. We have been meeting up with him and preaching and passing out tracts every week.

Last week a man named Gerard walked up and asked if he could help us, he was a little timid at first, but as CONTACT INFO:
: : : : : ; Eric Kreh .
| was preaching he got warmed up a little bit and walked right out in the middle of the sidewalk and start- i;;wm

eKreh73@gmail.com

ed passing out tracts. We also made contact with a young man named Joel. He was raised under some

“real heresy and | Spent quite some time talking and praying with him. We have had some email contact, iEN D1 NE‘? Ct}éiURf H:
alnersione Eip:l" ATULCE
but | would reaily iik@ to get hlm in dISCID|E‘ShIp Pray for that! We met with some folks in other cities re- 8360 County Road 140
o :.._-..F.i ﬁ-dI-E}r:'Dhi;jl;;E‘“j_ IRy R
cently.as well. I mentioned going to Leeuwarden last month. That went well, even though it was real cold. Ao 0
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Many: heard shoﬂpema‘c the street market heard the word preached and took tracts. We also went to Dastor Walt Sheppard

Numegen to tract W|th our friend Erik, we put the gospel in the hands of many people there. SEND SUPPORT 10

We shH need prayEr for the immigration process. Pray for Gerard, Joel, and our realtor Boy. Boy said he
was raised Catholm but as now atheist. |1 was able to give him my testimony and give him the plan of salva-

tion, Lisa also gave h|m a tract. | hope to have more opportunity to talk with him. Please pray for a street e
preachers meetmg commg up soon. Pray for our street ministry in Amsterdam and all the tracts that have St s

been dlstrlbuted Pray f@r souls to be saved here. Memo: Eric & Lisa Kreh
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PO BOX 6977 = ST. LOUIS MO 63123
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March 22, 2018

Harvest Baptist Church of Goodyear
573 N. Sarival Ave.
Goodyear, AZ 85338

Shalom Harvest Baptlst Church of Goodyear’

Nancy and | wanted to thank you so very much for your contmumg support of The Apple of HIS Eye Mission
Society. You are such a blessing to us in our 22" year.

We have some great news to share. In 2015, we began consideration of a new mission start in Tel Aviv, Israel. In
January, we sent a call to Rev. Dr. Robert Roegner to join our mission and serve as point person in Tel Aviv. He
accepted that call and will begin serving with us on May 15t of this year. He and his wife Kristi bring decades of
mission service together including time in Liberia.

This is an historic event in that our church has never before invested in reaching the over
six million Jewish people who live in Israel. We covet your prayers for the Roegners as they =
join with us and begin their deputation period to raise their support. The sooner they can :
complete this, the sooner they can deploy to Israel.

Still we are moving forward and we will be participating in outreaches in Jerusalem and Tel
Aviv this spring. Please pray for Nancy and me as we travel to Israel and not only “spy out
the land” but also begin cultivating new relationships to share the Gospel. We will be
serving in parthership with Immanuel Ministries in Tel Aviv.

Finally, please pray also for our new board members as they stand with us, Mr. Bill Lapp of
St. Louis, Mrs. Vivian Ernst of Columbus, Indiana, and Rev. Randy Duncan from the Detroit
area. We are blessed to have them join with us and give of themselves as we advance this
mission by God’s amazing grace!

May God bless you rlchly as you have usl

InY’ Shua Steve Cohen
BAarmnarme 101 0
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JERRY & ATALIAS “'
Dear Prayer Partners, February 28, 2018

Greetings from Brazil.

We started off the New Year with holding a Vacation Bible School at the church in Vargem Grande. The
theme was “A Fantastic Adventure - The Time Tunnel”. Although we did not have the attendance we would have
liked to have seen we still had some children visit the church for the first time. We even had a prospective new
family attend the graduation exercise in the morning church service; however we shortly thereafter learned that they
were in the process of moving to a city in Northern Brasil 2,500 miles away. At least we were able to present the
Gospel to them. The following week we helped out the church in Jd. Varginha with their VBS using the same
theme. They too had some first time visitors attend.

"We would ask that you place Pr. Jose Vicente Romano on your prayer list. Early last year a goiter was
discovered growing in his neck, but due to priority of other patients his treatment and/or surgery has been
constantly put off or pushed back. As such it has continued to grow in size and is very noticeable. When it finally
appeared that the surgery would be scheduled the surgeon broke his arm. This week he will be consulting with a

new doctor who has just come to the area who also does this type of surgery. Please pray for Pr. Vicente that this
surgery can be done quickly.

In February we held several Cottage Prayer meetings at the church in the homes of various members. One was
a service of thanksgiving to God for the tremendous answer to prayer that He provided whereas the other was
asking for protection, guidance and wisdom of a son the was leaving home again to return to college in southern
Brasil. Speaking of returning to classes, On March 5" classes begin again at the Bible Institute where I teach the
Life of Christ. I would ask that you not only pray for the returning students but also the new ones that will have to
get used to my American accent in teaching in Portuguese so as that they can understand me while I am teaching.

Once again, thank you for your faithfulness in supporting us financially and/or prayerfully through the years.
The churches 1 Jardim Varginha and Vargem Grande are here today because vou prayed and invested in God’s

work. Please continue to pray with us that we will continue to see an even greater Harvest of souls for the honor

and glory of our Lord Jesus Christ in 2018.
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